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www.maumeevalleygrowers.com  

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

- MINUTES -

Thursday – October 13, 2016
NOON
Palmer Energy Company – Conference Room
 
President Jill Bench called the meeting to order at 12:05 pm.  

Board Attendees (10):   J. Bench, J. Perlaky, J. Boldt, D. Bettinger, R. Keefe, J. Creque, A. Schenk, J. Miller, I. Hoen, K. Bunge.  Eric Stallkamp and Walt Krueger were excused.  Greg Barrow and Jacob Urrutia were absent.   
Special Guests (3):  Torrie Ruiz,  Bilingual Customer Service Representative from the Ohio Works Migrant Seasonal Farmworker Program (ODJFS).  She also was accompanied by two other associates to discuss hiring options for MVGA members.  Some of the discussion points centered on:

· Caution against solicitors and employment offices whose main intent is unionizing labor and not necessarily helping the migrant workers or farmer operations. Examples were provided.

· The Ohio Jobs program specializing in providing migrant workers to farmers in NW Ohio.  The state agency located in Fremont.  They assist growers with:

· Targeting workers with specialized skills for difficult crops.

· H2A explanation.

· 790 orders

· Many migrants are from "The Valley", region of South Texas that contains large pool of available laborers.

· Housing for out-of-state workers.

· Residency compliance standards.

· ODJFS can help distribute labor among multiple growers in the same contract.

· First priority is to find eligible U.S. worker in any given state, before foreign workers are recruited.

· ODJFS can assist in the application process, including stipulations on wages, housing, travel, etc.

· Requires guarantees on available work, including subsidizing down-time.

· 4 growers in Ottawa County participated last year.

· At the state level there is now 4 new staff to handle the program for all 88 counties in the state.  Their goals are to reach all agricultural employers with job placement being #1.  The end of October is annual window for placement activity to start.  Training $ are available for in-demand occupations.

· Assists with translation services.

· Interstate program doesn't have wage and transportation requirements as H2A does.

· Opportunity to train and certify current laborers and supervisors.

· New program for education assistance with potential laborers.

· Truck drivers available also.

· Pathstone will sometimes fund training.
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORTS
President Report – No Report
Vice-President Report – No report
Secretary Report – Jeff Creque motioned to approve minutes, Deb seconded.  Minutes approved.

Treasurer’s Report – Deb Bettinger reported a checkbook balance of $45,607.08 as of end of September in addition to $675 owed in A/R. There was no grant financial activity.  Ralph motioned to approve Treasurer's report.  Anne seconded. 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT
· Continue to add more food producers as needed. 9 farmers used since June-July.

· Adding more vendors (buyers).  Now at 11.
· Hoen's continues to play critical logistics role.
· Variable amount of produce sold from each grower, week-to-week.

· As we enter the winter, crop variety will decline.

· The distributer is ok with cool-season, root crops, and hydroponic crops.

· Looking to expand in NW Ohio next year.
· MVGA: Under promise and over deliver has resulted in high level of trust with collaborators.

· Considering Cleveland and Akron expansion.

· Possible shift from Wednesday to Saturday pickups in November. 

· Local market slow to develop.
· The 2016 goal to establish and streamline ordering, logistic and accounts receivable / payables systems including software protocol were accomplished.  Next year’s focus will be additional volume and varieties of food offerings. 

· Marketing material was distributed to both the Toledo Hospital and their food market downtown.     

COMMITTEE REPORTS

· Business – Jeff Creque, Anne Schenk
· "Value-Chain Coordinator" has been role of Food Hub, to this point. Joe explains role of value chain organization.

· Food committee to remain as sub-committee of Business committee.

· Food For Thought collection was about half of McDonalds from previous 2 years.  Brand awareness the challenge.  No decision on 2017 charity.
· Joe passed out farmer food sales report to date on grant activity.
· There remains about 45k of 4.5" MVGA pots being stored at Wardell’s Greenhouse.  The board suggested we send out a group email to remind members of their FREE availability.  First come, first served.

· Education/Events – Jennifer Boldt, Josh Miller
· Venue, caterer, and program confirmed.
· J.Bench confirms there will be no scholarship recipient.

· Joe has contacted potential speaker, Hannah Robertson, head chef at ProMedica.

· No auction, but soliciting will still benefit the Norm Moll Scholarship.

· 2017 Calendar items:

· January 12, 2017 Winter Meeting.

-   USDA will have demonstration trials at TBG.

-   NSTC demonstration element integrated into tours, presentations, etc.

-   Automation, labor, irrigation topics to be explored, but still considering other topics.

· Retail Roundtable, March 9, 2017, location TBD.

· Automation, labor, irrigation topics to be explored, but still considering other topics.

· Finance Committee – Deb Bettinger

· Raised Sirna’s 2017 budget item from 3k to 10k.  Will be presented for approval at Annual meeting.

· Marketing – Jill Bench, Tom Wardell
· Jill reported that the Mike Jameson, who hosts the Home Improvement show on the CW network would love to collaborate with Marketing Committee.  The show can also promote individual growers.

· This will be discussed at the next Marketing meeting in January, 2017.

· Nominating Committee – Tom Creque

· Need to fill four spots. Walt Krueger, Wade Smith, Ralph Keefe and Anne Schenk are confirmed for nominations.

· Greg Barrow is undetermined, could not be reached. 

· Board recommended we continue to make a distinction between excused vs. non-excused absences.

· Eric Stallkamp has new position, but still involved.

· Motion to accept ballot by Deb.  Kim seconds.  Motion accepted.

· Scholarship Program – Jill Bench
· Jill consulted with founding members of the scholarship who were adamant about maintaining status quo on certain qualifying requirements.
· Finding qualifying candidates over the last few years have been very difficult.  The Board recommended a compromised change for the general membership to consider of allowing college freshman as applicants.

· A motion by Deb to allow college freshman to apply to the scholarship be placed on the ballet for Membership vote.  Jeff seconded.
NEW BUSINESS

Joe recommended that check signing authorization be raised from $500 to either $1,000 or $1,500.  After some discussion, Jeff moved that we raise the threshold to $1500, Deb seconded.

A motion to adjourn was made by Jill and seconded by Anne, 1:35pm.

Minutes submitted by Secretary Josh Miller
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Next Board meeting:  Thursday, December 08 at Palmer Energy (5577 Airport Hwy.) at Noon

